
The Professional Connection for Women 

ñDonôt ever let  life pass you byò - Incubus 

Dear Gamma Gals, 
 
Iôd be lying if I didnôt start off with Iôm so honored, and yet so nervous, to be serving as your 2015-2016        
President.  This organization is comprised of so many amazing women, and I hope that over the next 365 days, 
the Gamma Board continues to make each and every one of you proud to be a member of Women In Leisure 
Services ï  Gamma Chapter.   
 

The Awards & Installation Banquet was such a special event.  Morgan Gonzalez, Janet Martell and Joanna          
Bonaparte really captured the essence of my personality through the delicious Italian buffet, music themed           
invitations and programs, and the CD everyone got to take home with some of my favorite songs.  My highlight 
of the night was the heartfelt Installation speech my sister, Courtney, provided.  I hope everyone enjoyed    
themselves as much as I did, and found at least one or two songs on that CD that brought back a fond memory, 
or maybe even discovered a new artist!  Thank you to everyone who attended! 
 

The 2015-2016 Gamma Board of Directors had our first meeting on Wednesday, June 17, and let me tell you, it 
was a very motivating meeting!  Every woman brought some really new and exciting ideas to the table, and we 
canôt wait to unveil them at the August Business Meeting!  Wendy Cant, 1

st
 Vice President, has selected a 

beautiful venue in Costa Mesa, and the menu looks delish!  We canôt wait to see each of you there on       
Thursday, August 13! 
 

Music has always been something that has resonated with me.  There is something magical about musicôs  
ability to take you back to such a specific moment in your life, and Iôm always amazed at how 30,000 people in 
a concert  venue from all walks of life, can be so in sync with each other for a few hours.  ñDonôt ever let life 
pass you by,ò is my favorite lyric, not only because of the memory that is recalled, but also because of the     
simplistic reminder to never settle and to take risks.  I challenge all the Gamma Gals this year to really take that 
lyric to heart.  Some of you are ñveteransò in the Gamma world, while others are just starting your Gamma    
journey, but we all have something to learn from each other.  So the next time youôre at a Gamma event or 
reading a Gamma email, ñDonôt ever let life pass you by,ò and introduce yourself to that unfamiliar face, sit at a 
table with ladies from other agencies and/or take a risk and join a Gamma event committee!  We are an        
organization full of infinite ideas.  Much like a concert, itôs very difficult to be on stage singing by yourself.  But, 
when the whole crowd is singing with you, suddenly your fears melt away.   

Your 2015-2016 Gamma President, 

Ashley Wysocki 
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President 
Ashley Wysocki 
City of Corona 
951-279-3782 
ashleyw@discovercorona.com 
 
First Vice President  
Wendy Cant 
Aliso Viejo Community Assoc. 
949-243-7747 
   wendy.cant@associa.us 
  
Second Vice President 
Taylor Smith  
Richard Fisher Associates  
714-245-9270  
tsmith@rfaland.com  

Secretary 
Janet Martell 
City of Irvine 
949-724-6192  
jmartell@cityofirvine.org 
 
Treasurer 
Adrianna Hyta 
City of Cypress 
714-229-6791 
ahyta@ci.cypress.ca.us 
 
National Delegate 
Nancy Hogan 
Life Member 
626-334-4060 
recreationnancy@gmail.com 

Past President 
Valerie Passarella 
City of Yorba Linda 
714-961-7185 
vpassarella@yorba-linda.org 
 
Committee Coordinator 
Alyssa Rico 
City of Buena Park 
714-236-3870  
arico@buenapark.com  

connect with gamma 

2015-2016 Gamma Chapter Board of Directors 

Gamma Website 
www.wils-gamma.com 

President 
Juli Seydell-Johnson 
City of Eagan 
651-675-5506 
jsjohnson@cityofeagan.com 
 
Vice President 
Michele Greenburg-McClung 
City of La Mesa 
651-675-5506 
mgreenberg-
mcclung@ci.lamesa.us 

Treasurer 
Lydie Gutfeld 
City of Irvine 
949-724-6817 
lgutfeld@cityofirvine.org 
 
Secretary 
Donna Tilsner 
City of Edina 
952-826-0432 
dtilsner@edinamn.gov 
 

Past President 
Marcia Bach 
City of Crystal 
952-250-3454 
arcuabach@comcast.net 
  

 
 

2014-2015 National Board of Directors 

WILS National Website 
www.womeninleisureservices.com 

Gamma Facebook 
www.facebook.com/WomeniInLeisureServicesGammaChapter 
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Awards and Installation Recap 
The Annual Awards and Installation was held on Thursday, 
May 7, at M3 Live Anaheim Event Center. The 2015-2016 
Gamma Board was installed, scholarship and award       

winners were announced, and our guests enjoyed a great 
meal!  

 Highlights included Kristen Reid being awarded the Helen 
Green Memorial Citation Award. As always, it was a great 
night to socialize with our peers and friends, recognize the 
hard work of our sponsors, members and supporters, and 

to install our new President, Ashley Wysocki! 

Helen Green Memorial Citation 
Awards  
Kristen Reid 

 
Gamma Service Award 

Nancy Hitt 
 

Rookie of the Year 
 Alyssa Rico 

Scholarship Recipients 

 

Award Winners 

Richard Fisher Associates Scholarship 
Linnea Palmer  

 
Dolores Thompson Scholarship 

Andrea Curl 

Thursday, September 24, 11:00a.m.- 1:30 p.m. 
Venue TBD (Orange/Anaheim area) 
 

Featuring keynote speaker, MARIE KNIGHT, speaking on òWomen in Leadership.ó 
 

National Luncheon - Save the Date! 



gamma events 
2015-2016 Events - Save the Dates! 

Date Event Committee Chairs 

August 13, 2015 Annual Business Meeting Wendy Cant 

October 15, 2015 Bosses Day TBA 

November 5, 2015 
WILS 80th Anniversary        

Celebration  
TBA 

December 10, 2015 Holiday Breakfast TBA 

February 11, 2016 Winter Workshop TBA 

March - April TBA Angel vs. Dodger Game/Social TBA 

May 19, 2016 Awards & Installation Banquet TBA 

Annual Business Meeting 

All lunch options include: salad, fruit, vegetables & dessert, and 

one of the following main courses: 

§ Pasta Primavera: Fettuccini tossed with fresh steamed         

vegetables in a light cream sauce 

§ Chicken Florentine: Stuffed with spinach and mozzarella, 

topped with a champagne sauce 

§ Mahi Mahi: Broiled filet topped with a citrus butter sauce & 

rice pilaf  

RSVP to Wendy Cant at  

wendy.cant@associa.us or 949-243-7747 

by Thursday, August 6. 

No shows and cancellations made after August 6 will be billed. 

Thursday, August 13                                       
11:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Costa Mesa Country Club 
 

$10 per person 
FREE for Life Members  

Donôt Miss the First Event of the Year!  
Highlights of the Annual Business Meeting include: 

¶ Introduction of the new Gamma Board 
¶ Goals for the year 

¶ Introduction of new members 
 

Need a professional photo? Great for websites, personal blog, Linked 

In, Gamma Membership Guide, etc. We will have a photographer 

available to take your FREE photo at the event.  

Committee Interest Forms Will Be Sent Out Soon!  
Contact Alyssa Rico, Committee Coordinator, at arico@buenapark.com or 714-236-3870 for more information. 

AshleyW@DiscoverCorona.com%20
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Happy Birthday 

Names in the News 

July Birthdays 

Heidi Mazas ï 2 

Marian Last ï 2 

JaNell Adams ï 3 

Colleen Callahan-Litfin ï 9 

Silvia Avalos ï 11 

Kelly Feldman ï 13 

Trudy Nuzum ï 17 

Erica Desselle ï 19 

Lydie Gutfeld ï 19 

Sjany Larson-Cash ï 20 

Linda Reich ï 20 

Michelle Logan Arrigo ï 26 

Nancy Rapp ï 27 

September Birthdays 

Colleen Moreno ï 2 

Nancy Matthews ï 8 

Taylor Conley ï 10 

KJ James ï 14 

Jessica Ochoa ï 15 

Roberta White - 15 

Marjorie McDonald ï 21 

Susan Leto ï 24 

Janet Grabowski ï 28 

Wendy Cant - 29 

If you have exciting news you would like to share with the  
Gamma Chapter, email Ashley Ocasio at ashley.ocasio@costamesaca.gov 

August Birthdays 

Pearl Raya ï 6 

Erica Green ï 11 

Valarie Frost ï 13 

Lisa Litzinger ï 15 

Susan Jones ï 15 

Nettie Nielsen ï 19 

Marina Rabinovich ï 21 

Catherine Schad ï 28 

Nancy Beard ï 28 

Janet Mondragon ï 30 

Alta Duke ï 31 

Adrianna Hyta, City of Cypress, 
and her husband, welcomed Bret 
Leigh Ann on April 25 at 4:01pm 

8lbs, 10oz, 21 inches.    

Lydie Gutfeld (on left), City of    
Irvine, due late September and Kristi 
Huckaby (on right), City of Chula 

Vista, due November.  

Catherine Schad and husband 
Andrew Schad, City of          

Lakewood, welcomed Noah    
Patrick Schad on June 22 at 11 
lbs, 15 oz. 22 inches.  

Please visit the WILS website (www.wils-gamma.com) to view our Gamma     
sisterôs, Valarie Frost, published article in the May 2015 issue of the Parks and 

Recreation Magazine, titled a Charming Bond. Great article Valarie! 



In Memory of Kathi Oôbitz 

Celebrating the Retirement of Janet Cates  

gamma gals 

 On June 30
th
, Janet Cates retired from the City of Newport 

Beach after 7 years of service with the city.  Janet is proud of 
her 42 İ years of service in the field of Recreation, including 
her 26 İ years with the City of La Palma, 1 year with the City 
of La Habra and 6 İ years with the Boys and Girls Club in 
Fullerton.  She and her husband, who also just retired, will 
spend the next year traveling to destinations such as Chicago, 
Montana, Canada and Hawaii.  Janet is also looking forward to 
spending more time focusing on her watercolor paintings, es-
pecially her hand-painted cards.  Congratulations, Janet, and 
enjoy your time recreating! 

Kathi, Dee's partner of over 48 years, has battled cancer for 5 years. The initial diagnosis 
was devastating cancer in a lot of places, but her amazing team of doctors kept her alive 
these past five years. Finally, none of the chemo or treatments had any effect on the cancer 
so Dee and Kathi left their winter home in Tucson for their summer home in Redstone, Col-
orado. With an AMAZING support team of family, friends and numerous calls, emails and 
texts from Rec Professionals, Kathi's transition from this world was made in ease and com-
fort. Kathi passed on Sunday, July 12, 2015.   


